






 
 

- Regarding disability status, we are unclear what, if any, claims data would 
represent disability status, making reporting a challenge. Further, disability 
status can be subjective from a patient’s point of view. We recommend that 
CMS provide more context around this term and consider delaying its 
inclusion for stratified measures until a standardized definition is adopted. 

 
Consistent Measures Across Programs 
As suggested in the proposed rule, Nemours supports aligning measure reporting 
across Medicaid and CHIP, and recommends that for states with separate CHIP 
programs, CMS combine Medicaid and CHIP child core set reporting. Harmonizing 
measures in the child core set for Medicaid and separate CHIP programs will help to 
account for children who transition between programs. Additionally, we support the 
inclusion of pregnant individuals in child core set mandatory reporting. Reporting this 
small sub-group of CHIP beneficiaries could illuminate additional disparities in 
prenatal care, particularly around access and prevention. However, we recognize that 
most pregnant individuals receive care outside of pediatric health systems and 
therefore urge CMS to consider comments from other providers and health systems 
that offer obstetric care regarding this topic.  
 
CONCLUSION 
Nemours strongly supports mandatory reporting of the child core set, which will help 
identify and address disparities and provide more transparency and accountability in 
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